
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

June 04, 2024 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday June 04, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters City Hall.  
Those in attendance were Mayor Chris Winstead, Commissioners Debra Rudd, Kenneth Wells, Mickey Duncan & Matt 
Johnson, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, & In-coming City Clerk Kara Gardner.  Citizens Ethan & Mykenzie Todrank, Jenny 
Winstead, special guest Melea Ramin, and Donna Bumpus. 
 
Mayor Chris Winstead called the meeting to order at 6:00pm, and Debra Rudd opened with prayer. 
 
Copies of the May 07, 2024, minutes were distributed to Board Members. 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept report as read. Second by Debbie Rudd.  Motion carried. 
Copies of the May 2024 Financial report were presented to the board with acknowledgements that the financial report was 
incomplete due to computer upgrades and a complete copy of May’s financial report will be presented at July’s meeting.   
Motion by Debra Rudd to accept financial report as is; motion seconded by Matthew Johnson, motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
Board members discussed speedbumps on Whitsell street, members decided to table the discussion for a later date. 
Motion made by Mickey Duncan to table, Kenneth Wells seconds the motion, motion carried. 
 
Nuisance 
none 
 
Old Business:  
Motion made Debbie Rudd to accept the 2nd reading of the 24/25 Year Budget, Mickey Duncan seconds the motion, motion 
carried.  
 
Meter update: ERTs installations have began and will continue through June 
 
Motion made by Mathew Johnson to accept the second reading of the Street Parking Ordinance, Kenneth Wells seconds, 
motion carried along with a unanimous vote to order street parking signs. 
 
Members discussed a one call option for customer service. Members discussed annexation. 
 
New Business 
Board member Matthew Johnson made a motion to partner with Beacon of West Kentucky, Debbie Rudd seconded the 
motion, motion carried.  
 
The Municipal Road Aid contract for 2024-2025 was presented to board members, Mickey Duncan made a motion to accept 
the MRA contract, Kenneth Wells seconds, motion carried. 
 
Debbie Rudd made a motion accept the Kentucky League of Cities Insurance contract,  Mathew Johnson seconded, motion 
carried.  
 
 
Mickey Duncan made a motion to adjourn at 7:09 p.m., motion was seconded by Kenneth Wells, motion carried. 


